Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of July 30, 2020 
Bergen Town Hall
Present:  Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Cindy Anderson, Dominick Camelio, Kathi McLaughlin, Mark Swanson and Lou Romano
Not Present: Connie VanHoute
Also Present: Dave Mason, CEO; Lorie and Jack Ellsworth
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink.  A motion to approve the June 2020 minutes was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Cindy Anderson, voted and carried.
Ellsworth Variance. Mr. and Mrs. Ellsworth are applying for an area variance located at 6676 West Sweden Road. They would like to construct a pole barn that will only be 10 feet from the lot line instead of the required 25 feet. They cannot construct it further north or it will run into the existing driveway. A motion to recommend approval to the Zoning Board of Appeals was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. A Public Hearing will be held next month on August 20th. This proposal will also have to be reviewed by the county Planning Board due to its location on a county road.
Insurance Auto Auctions IAA would like to propose a use change which will enable them to start dismantling cars. Mark Gerhardy suggested tabling the proposal since no one showed up at the meeting from IAA to give further details. Dave Mason also stated that Leonard Bus had filed some complaints about the fence not being maintained, issues with speeding and excessive dust. According to IAA, they had spoke with the drivers about speeding and have started dust treatment.
Old/New Business
There is interest in putting a car wash at the old Sugar Creek Site. No further details on that.
Dave Mason stated that a couple subdivision are in the works for the future.
No further business was discussed.
A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLauglin, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:17 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, for the last time,
Laura Smith, secretary
cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk
      Mike Lovett, ZBA Chairman
